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Inlet. He spoke of the natural gas situation and the need to provide a supply close to home until 
the North Slope supply is viable. 
 
Mr. Wilken asked Mr. Sutherlin whether he had been in contact with other state agencies 
regarding Escopeta’s proposal and, if so, were there any official agency positions on the matter. 
 
Mr. Sutherlin replied that the Department of Oil and Gas extended their work commitments 
because Escopeta was able to demonstrate they had enough cash in the bank to complete the 
well. He stated that Escopeta had not hosted presentations around town because they were not 
asking the state for money. Escopeta intends to take advantage of the tax incentives under SB 
309 and is looking for other companies who would be interested in using the rig to do the same 
thing. 
 
(Mr. Sutherlin’s written comments are incorporated as an attachment to the minutes.) 
 
6. NEW BUSINESS 
 
6A. Resolution No. G11-03 Employment by AIDEA of Executive Director of the Alaska 

Energy Authority (AEA). 
 
Mr. Leonard stated that the AIDEA Board of Directors has the authority to hire an Executive 
Director for the Alaska Energy Authority and needs to approve AEA’s selection to complete the 
hire process. 
 
There were no questions from board members. 
 
MOTION: Mr. Wilken moved to adopt Resolution No. G11-03. Seconded by Mr. Felix. 
There being no discussion, the question was called. A roll call vote was taken and the 
motion passed with Mr. Felix, Mr. Wilken, Commissioner Bell, and Commissioner Butcher 
voting yea. 
 
6B.  Resolution No. G11-04 Regarding a proposed Jack-up Rig for use in Cook Inlet  
 
Mr. Leonard discussed the findings of the due diligence study approved under Resolution G10-
23. It was determined that the jack-up rig being reviewed does meet the technical specifications 
necessary to support the business model, however, more financial development plans are 
necessary. He asked the board to move into Executive Session with Western Financial, 
attorneys, and staff to discuss the negotiation plans and possibly amend the resolution before 
voting on it. 
 
MOTION:  Mr. Felix moved to go into Executive Session to discuss confidential financial 
negotiations related to the Jack-up Rig and Buccaneer. There being no discussion, the question 
was called. A roll call was taken and the motion passed with Mr. Wilken, Commissioner Butcher, 
Commissioner Bell, and Mr. Felix voting yea. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION - 4:02 p.m. 
 
The Board reconvened its regular meeting at 5:16 p.m. Mr. Bjorkquist confirmed that everything 
covered was appropriate for Executive Session and they stayed on topic. The Board confirmed 
they did not take any formal action on the matters discussed in Executive Session. 




